
INTRODUCTION 

The MEGS survey is carried out every three years. In 2022 there were ten participating 

countries. Each of the eight participating countries covered a certain area in a certain period. The 

Faroese research vessel R/V Jákup Sverri was out in the period 19.May – 31.May. 

The main aim of the cruise is to investigate the number of mackerel eggs. The preliminary area is 

assigned in the Megs SISP manual ver 2.3, but as the results from cruises prior to the Faroese are 

ready, the area is always a subject to changes. The area initially assigned to R/V Jákup Sverri to 

survey is shown in Figure 1. 

The cruise went as planned and we were able to survey unhindered throughout the survey, see 

Figure 2.  

The present survey report is based on data from R/V Jákup Sverri only. Therefore no estimate of 

mackerel spawning in general is given due to incomplete coverage of the distribution area and 

varying survey area among years. 

 
Figure 1 Area assigned to R/V Jákup Sverri to survey. 

 
Figure 2 Cruise track of R/V Jákup Sverri on survey 2220, 19.-31.May. In total 2157 nmi were sailed. 


